
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS30311 / S1095

In Idaho, local law enforcement and the Idaho Department of Health and Welfare (Idaho H&W) have different
but vital roles when investigating and resolving complaints of child abuse. Idaho Code requires when a person
makes a report of child abuse to law enforcement, that the law enforcement agency notify Idaho H&W of
the reported abuse. However, there is no reciprocal requirement in Idaho Code for Idaho H&W to notify law
enforcement when they are notified and law enforcement is not. This failure to send information from Idaho
H&W to law enforcement means serious child abuse investigations may be delayed or even missed completely
in some jurisdictions which creates a danger for Idaho’s abused children.

FISCAL NOTE

There is no fiscal impact as this is merely a call or e-mail to law enforcement.

Contact:
Senator Linda Wright Hartgen
(208) 332-1330
Murphy Olmstead
(208) 871-3885

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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